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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
Having received no funds for the Kam Ngan Ho Memorial Scholarship Endowment Fund (the “Fund”), 
and with no expectation of receiving any funds, this endowment fund account will be closed upon the 
date of this Board meeting. 

Attachments: 
1. The Endowment Trust Agreement for the Fund

INSTITUTIONAL STRATEGIC PRIORITIES SUPPORTED 
☐ Learning ☐ Research ☐ Innovation  Engagement 

(Internal / External) 
☐ International

or ☐ Operational

DESCRIPTION & 
RATIONALE 

In October 2013, Mr. Stephen Cheng pledged to make a $30,000 gift to the 
University for the purpose of enabling the University to create the Fund and 
signed an Endowment Trust Agreement affirming his intention (the “ETA”). The 
Senate approved an award description for the scholarship to be supported by the 
Fund in December 2013, and the President of UBC, pursuant to authority 
designated to the President by the Board of Governors in section 6.1 of the 
Procedures to Policy #113 Endowment Management, approved the terms for the 
new Fund by signing the ETA on February 28, 2014.  The ETA was submitted to 
the Board of Governors for information at its April 14, 2014 meeting.  

However, Mr. Cheng did not make any contribution to fulfill his pledge, and has 
confirmed that he will not be fulfilling his pledge.  

Therefore, without any funds to settle the endowment trust, the endowment 
does not legally exist.   

This docket notifies the Board that the Fund was not legally settled. The Fund 
account will be closed upon the date of the Board meeting. 
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